MISSIONARY TO OCCIDENTAL MINDORO, PHILIPPINES

The Antonio Family

Dear Pastor Jim and Heartbeat Ministry,

Greetings in the most precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ!

It's been almost 9 months that we are away from the church and by the grace of our God, this time my family are all set to go back with me in the province to be in full time ministry.

My children just finished their schooling this year and we already enrolled them in the province for the next school year and it will start later next month, September.

My wife also is totally resigned from her job and by the grace of God she will be helping me in the full time ministry.

We have the same situation during this time of pandemic, we are still not allowed to travel using public transportation with the kids. Since they start the lockdown in March last year my children are just staying at home.

Please continue to pray for us for a vehicle to be use as we go back to the church.



The Antonio's

Important Dates:

10/03 Bro Gideon's Birthday 11/13 Sis Christine's Birthday 09/09 Zechariah's Birthday 05/22 Zerahiah and Zedekiah (Twin), Zebediah's Birthday

06/04 Bro Gideon and Sis Christine Wedding Anniversary

Church Updates

Thank you for your continuous praying for us. By the grace of our God, the ministry of our God that entrusted us is new and we are away from them, but still people are continually worshipping the Lord.

Unlike other church that

used the online during worship our people have limited access in the internet and our place in the province has weak connection to internet

Thus, we are using conference call via cellphone during our worship services—Sunday Morning and Afternoon, Wednesday Prayer Meeting and Bible Studies during Friday and Saturday.

Please pray for our church building because as the member checked the church they found out that the termites are already destroying the wood and the things inside. Lord willing we could go back to take care of our church and serve the Lord.